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60 Day Prescriptions 
 

Dear Webster Patients, Safety Net Patients and 
Your General Practitioners, 

 

We are writing to you regarding the Federal      
Government’s decision to introduce the “60 Day 
Prescription” Policy which will come into effect on 
1st September. This will allow patients to obtain 
prescriptions for 60 days supply for many           
medications rather than the currently allowed 30 
days.  
 
At face value this seems to be a great idea.       
However, this policy has been rushed through   
without deliberation or consultation with the   
community pharmacy industry. There will be    
drawbacks and negative impacts for many patients 
(including yourself) as well as for your local       
pharmacy.  
 
COST 
As a Concession card holder – your yearly spend 
(per couple/family) on PBS medication is capped 
once you reach the safety net threshold of $262.80 
per calendar year. This is equal to 36 prescriptions 
per year combined for everyone on your Medicare 
card (i.e. 3 scripts per month). 
 
Once this threshold is reached, you receive all your 
PBS medications FREE until the end of the year.  
 
Whether you get 30-day scripts or 60-day scripts 
this safety net amount remains unchanged.    
Therefore, your total yearly spend on medication 
remains the same even if you elect to have 60-day 
prescriptions. You will spend the same amount but 
over a longer period and will miss out on the      
savings provided by the PBS safety net. 
 
Whilst there is no net saving to you – the            
government is funding this policy by significantly 
reducing the amount of funding the pharmacy  
receives from the PBS. We are effectively being 
asked to start supplying twice as much medication 
at our own expense - which is just not sustainable. 
 
This funding cut is significant and will make it      
impossible for us to maintain many of the services 
we provide to you for free or at subsidised cost. 
This includes: 

Free blood pressure checks    
Free medication and health advice  
Free blood sugar checks  
Subsidised Webster Packing 
Free deliveries        
Free document witnessing service 
Free expired & unused medicine disposal     
Free used sharps disposal 

 
We have already made the tough decision to      
increase the price of our Webster packing for the 
first time in over 20 years. Unfortunately, there are 
likely to be more cost increases of goods/services 
and the introduction of fees for these previously 
free services. There may also be a requirement for 
us to reduce staffing levels (resulting in job losses) 
as well as potentially reducing our trading hours. 
 
CONFUSION 
The 60-day script policy does not apply to all  
medications. You will still need to come back to 
the pharmacy every month for the medications 
that are still restricted to 30-days supply. You 
would also still be required to see your GP for   
prescription renewal just as frequently as you do 
now. We believe it remains easier and less        
complicated to get all your prescription and      
medications at the same time.  
 
SUMMARY 
We certainly understand the cost-of-living         
difficulties currently being faced in the community. 
Our industry has been advocating for years for the 
Government to lower the cost of medication.  
However, hopefully you can see that the 60-day 
script policy is not the correct way to do this – and 
that this policy is detrimental to our patients and 
to your local pharmacy.  
 
It is our recommendation that if you are happy 
with how your prescriptions are managed now and 
happy with the services our pharmacy provides 
please politely request that your doctor continues 
to write your scripts for 30-days as they are        
currently rather than increasing them to 60 days. 
 
We thank you for your continued support and    
understanding in this complicated time.  
 
Paul Buck and the team at Kojonup Pharmacy. 



The Franklander    Page 5,  4 September 2023 

Phone (08) 9855 2310   Email: manager@franklandrivercrc.org.au  https://franklandrivercrc.org.au  

 
 

Our Services  
 

Government Information 
 
Public Library 
 
Computer Hire 
 
Wi-Fi Internet Hotspot 
 
Centrelink Access Point 
 
Desktop Publishing 
 
Printing 
 
Laminating 
 
Binding 
 
Business Courses 
 
Room Hire 
 
Photocopying 
 
Videoconferencing 
 
Containers for Change 
 
Tourist Information 
 
Kid’s Club 
 
Lifestyle Courses 
 
Job Board 
 
Souvenirs 
 
Craft  
 
The Franklander  
Newspaper 

 

Smart Home is a platform developed by Google that allows you to control     
various smart devices and appliances in your home using voice commands or 
the Google Home app on your smartphone or tablet. 
Join us for the first demonstration on compatible smart devices set up for your 
home and how to use the Google Home app or a Google Assistant-enabled   
device to interact with those devices. 
Funding from DPIRD has enabled us with setting up many home devices to    
provide a fabulous show & tell demonstration for you to embrace the simplicity 
in setting up your own home. 
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Nothing nice about surprise visits   
Everyone has the right to privacy in their own homes, 
and those living in rental properties across Western 
Australia are certainly no exception. 
 
Claims of private landlords and property managers    
arriving unannounced for inspections, maintenance and 
rent collection are fairly common issues reported to 
Consumer Protection – in the past two years, our team 
has fielded 177 enquiries and 36 complaints from       
tenants on this front.   
 
Tenancy laws in WA have strict procedures around 
when landlords and agents can access the property for 
reasons such as collecting rent, in the case of an      
emergency (like for urgent repairs), or for routine      
inspections. A maximum of four routine inspections only 
can be carried out per year, including for landlords who 
live elsewhere and want to visit the property the next 
time they are in the area.  
 
In between inspections, tenants are entitled to privacy 
and the quiet enjoyment of their rental home. This 
means landlords and property agents should not be 
keeping tabs on them through other means, like using 
surveillance cameras or driving-by the property.  
 
To arrange a routine inspection, a tenant must be given 
seven to 14 days’ notice and be provided with a         
notification that sets out the mutually agreed day and 
time. 
 
If this process is not carried out correctly, tenants are 
well within their rights to refuse entry, as it is a breach 
of the tenancy agreement.  
 
Instead, tenants should state clearly that unannounced 
visits will not be tolerated and insist the proper process 
be carried out next time. There is a formal notice that 
tenants can issue to the owner or agent, stating a 
breach of the tenancy agreement has occurred as a   
result of the unannounced visit.  
 
On the other hand, tenants should not unreasonably 
withhold permission for access to the property when 
proper notice has been provided, as this could put them 
in breach of their lease and create a risk of eviction. 
 
It’s also worth remembering that when inspection day 
arrives, landlords and agents should only be checking 
for damage, or issues that could cause damage –       
tenants do not need to present a property that’s in the 
same condition as when they first moved in.  
 
Tenants who are having problems with surprise         

inspections are encouraged to lodge a complaint on 

the Consumer Protection website, email                    

consumer@dmirs.wa.gov.au or call 1300 30 40 54.  

Scammers target seniors with fake 
WA Seniors Card website 

 Scammers stealing money and ID from seniors  
 WA Seniors Card membership is free of charge 

and only available via ww.seniorscard.wa.gov.au 
 Contact ID Care immediately if you gave out your 

ID or your bank if you paid a fee 
 

Western Australian seniors are being targeted by   
scammers through a fake WA Seniors Card website   
requesting money and multiple forms of personal   
identification.  
 

The fake website seniorsportal.au claims to be 
“officially approved” and charges WA Seniors Card    
applicants a fee of $29.  
 

The WA Seniors Card is free of charge and applicants 
are never requested to pay a fee, or disclose personal 
identification such as bank or credit card details in    
exchange for membership. WA Seniors Card does not 
accept Seniors Card applications made by third party 
organisations. 
 

Commissioner for Consumer Protection Trish Blake is 
concerned for seniors that have been targeted by these 
cyber criminals and handed over their personal        
identification such as bank details, driver’s licence and 
passport. 
 

“If you have provided any form of ID to this fake      
website, make sure to contact ID Care on 1800 595 160 
or visit their website www.idcare.org,” Ms Blake said. 
“If you have already made a payment to this fake    
website, contact your financial institution and report 
that it is a fraudulent transaction. “There is only one 
website where a WA Seniors Card is available. Only use 
www.seniorscard.wa.gov.au to get your card or visit WA 
Seniors Card in person at Level 2, 140 William Street, 
Perth 6000. “Remember, any time you are looking for a 
WA Government service online, always make sure the   
website address ends in a …wa.gov.au to confirm it is 
legitimate. Be aware that the first listing on an internet 
search may not be a legitimate website and not the  
service provider you are searching for.” 
 

To report this scam or receive further advice, contact 
WA ScamNet by phone 1300 304 054 or email           
consumer@dmirs.wa.gov.au. For further assistance 
contact the WA Seniors Card team on 1800 671 233 or 
email info@seniorscard.wa.gov.au. 

https://www.commerce.wa.gov.au/consumer-protection/urgent-repairs-rental-home
http://www.consumerprotection.wa.gov.au
mailto:consumer@dmirs.wa.gov.au


The Franklander    Page 13,  4 September 2023 

Getting Into the Driver’s Seat – 
It’s Our Health 

 
Empowering men to take responsibility for their 
wellbeing and health, that’s our core focus here at 
The Regional Men’s Health Initiative. We do this in 
light of the adverse statistics that represent men’s 
health in general and the notion that for a large 
proportion of men developing their health 
knowledge is not seen as a priority. This fits with 
men having a more functional view of their health 
i.e. not seeking help until we are virtually         
physically impaired by the problem. We often 
challenge men on these points but what does it 
really mean as a bloke to take responsibility for his 
own wellbeing and health?  
 
As blokes we take responsibility and make a lot of 
informed decisions throughout our lives, on a     
variety of things such as family, work and social 
issues. Why then should decisions about our     
wellbeing and health be any different? 

 
Too many blokes are running into trouble because 
we keep avoiding and putting off looking after our 
wellbeing and health. Just being a passive          
participant is not good enough, we need to be the 
one in the driver’s seat in all areas of our health be 
it physical, mental or social/spiritual. 
 
Taking responsibility for our wellbeing and health 
means becoming an active and informed 
healthcare consumer. It means scheduling regular 
service visits with our doctor and being aware of 
issues that affect us at certain stages of our lives, 
such as the potential for prostate problems as we 
get older. We also need to consider issues that 
could be common in our families (hereditary) and 
discuss these with the doctor. It’s a bit of a        
generalisation but how many of us guys rely on 
our wives or partners for our health when it 
comes to our diet i.e. what food is in the house 
and what we eat for dinner?  
 
Remember that it’s not our wife’s, mate’s or    
doctor’s wellbeing and health, it’s ours. Good   
wellbeing and health can only happen if and when 
we as blokes take responsibility! 
 
While taking charge is important it doesn’t mean 

we have to go it alone, we all need help          
sometimes. From a community educator and   
support worker perspective, this often means our 
role involves walking beside someone helping to 
establish relevant pathways of support. It could 
also be simply listening to and validating people’s 
issues and accompanying emotions. We see it as, 
walking beside the ute with the window down but 
not hopping in, it’s your ride, you are the one in 
the driver’s seat! 

 
Our key message ... before it at all gets too much… 
Talk to a Mate®!! requires us to take some         
responsibility in that it’s important we identify 
who our mates are so that when the shit hits the 
fan (and it does happen) we have a plan in place 
to address things. 
 

The Regional Men’s Health Initiative 
P: (08) 6314 1436 
E: menshealth@4blokes.com.au 

 

 

 

 

Calling triple zero (000) from within the St John 
First  Responder app will send your GPS                
coordinates direct to the St John State Operation 
Centre,  making it easier for an ambulance to locate 
you. 
 

The app is free on iOS and Android. Download it 
today.  

mailto:menshealth@4blokes.com.au
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News from the Shed 
Well spring is nearly here and as the weather is 
starting to warm up a bit we don’t have the heater 
on as much anymore.  
 
We held a very successful Christmas in July on the 
29th for all the Shed and Trading Post volunteers 
and their partners, we utilised the space in the new 
extension to hold this function and we all sat      
together and enjoyed each other’s company.     
Special thanks to Paula (and her helpers) for 
providing a lovely “Christmas” feast.  
 
On August 10th we held our AGM and had a slight 
change in committee. John De Burgh stepped down 
as our president after doing a great job for the few 
years and Mal Humble was nominated and elected 
unopposed into the position of President. With Mal 
stepping up into the role of President, Ian (Dobby) 
Williams was nominated and elected unopposed 
into the role of Secretary. Peter remains Vice    
President and “keeper of the coin” and Chris      
continues as Workshop guru.  
 
Our thanks to John and Mal for their commitment 
to the positions they have relinquished and our 
thanks to Dobby for taking on probably the hardest 
of all committee positions - secretary.  
 
The Cranbrook Community Men’s Shed, was       
established to provide a venue for all men living or 
visiting the Cranbrook Shire with a place to feel 
welcome to visit and participate in the various    
activities offered. We always encourage men to call 
in on a Thursday for a look around and to join us 
for a cuppa – the kettle is always hot and it doesn’t 
take much for us to take a break and have a       
cuppa. We now have a “flash” coffee machine, so if 
you’d like a nice coffee, drop in. We continue with 
opening the Shed on most Saturday mornings, so if 
Thursday doesn’t suit, why not drop past on a     
Saturday and see if we’re open.  We hold             
bimonthly meetings, with our next meeting being 
on 12th October.  We hold the meetings at 1130, 
with all attending offered a burger cooked to      
perfection prior to the meeting.   
 
For more info about the Shed activities please   
contact Mal Humble 0410 568 519 or Ian Williams 
0400612196 
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YOGA 
 

Tuesday’s & Thursday’s 
 

6.30pm – 7.30 pm. 
 

Frankland Hall 
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Ranger Contact Number 

 

 

The Shire of Cranbrook Ranger can be contacted for 
all ranger services and queries on  
 

 0499 799 133. 

F r a n k l a n d  R i v e r   
S o l i t a r y  S t y l e  P l a t e s  

 
 
 
 
 

Frankland River Solitary Style plates are available at 
a cost of $220.00.   
 

They make a fabulous gift for birthdays, or the new 
car buyer.  
 

If you are interested please complete an               
application form from the Frankland River          
Community Resource Centre and return to Teresa 
Lawson with payment.  
 

Please call 9855 2310 for any enquiries.  

 

For current bushfire information & fire danger ratings 
 

emergency.wa.gov.au  

Celebrating a special occasion? 
 

If you would like to send congratulations, share the 
birth of a new addition to the family, post birthday 
wishes, celebrate an engagement, wedding, anniversary 
or special achievements we would love to hear from 
you! 
 

Email: franklander@franklandrivercrc.net.au 



The Franklander    Page 17,  4 September 2023 

We are growing our business! 
 

We have dedicated teams on board 
 

So if you need help with your shearing. 
 

Give me a call   0427 338 913 

 

0427 338 913 
 

ANDREW McFARLANE  
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ALKOOMI WINES 
1141 Wingebellup Road, 

Frankland River,  WA  6396 
 

FINE WINES & OLIVE OIL 
 

Visitors Welcome 
OPEN 7 Days  - 10am to 4.30pm 

 

Picnic Facilities, Chalets & Function Room Hire Available 
 

Telephone: (08) 98 552 229 
Fax: (08) 98 552 284 

 
Email: info@alkoomiwines.com.au 

www.alkoomiwines.com.au  

 

 

Recycling 
Dates 

 
Every second  

Monday 
 
 

18th September 
 

2nd October 
 

16th October 
 

30th October 

 
 
 
 

 
Visitors Welcome 

 

Open weekdays 10.00 am to 4.00 pm  
 

Weekends and Public Holidays by appointment 
Frankland Rocky Gully Road   

 

Ph: 9855 1544 

We would like to take this opportunity to extend a grateful note of 

thanks to our annual advertisers who continue to support your   

local community paper with their paid advertising; some of these 

have been with us since inception of the local rag in early 1998.  
 

This assists us with production costs and allows FREE fortnightly 

circulation to residents in our district.  Thank you all. 

SHEARING 
0427 359 570 

 

P O BOX 558 
MT BARKER WA 6324 

 

CONTRACT OR COST  
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5 

Yoga 6.30pm 
 

 

6 
Playgroup & Toy 

Library 
 

 
 

7 

Nunijup 
Patchwork 

 

Op Shop 
10am - 1.30pm 

 

Waste Station 
1:00pm - 5pm 

 
Yoga 6.30pm 

8 

Waste Station 
7:30am - 
11:30am 

 

CRC Closed 

9 
Op Shop 

8.30 - 12.30 
 

Kimmy’s Karaoke 
@ Club 8pm 

10 
Waste Station 

7.30am - 11.30am 
 

 
 
 

 

11 
Waste Station 
1:00pm - 5pm 

 

 

12 

Yoga 6.30pm 

13 

Playgroup & Toy 
Library 

 

DOCTOR 
 
 

 

14 
Op Shop 

10am - 1.30pm 
 

Waste Station 
1:00pm - 5pm 

 
Yoga 6.30pm 

 
 

 

15 
Waste Station 

7:30am - 
11:30am 

 

Article deadline 
 

 

16 
Op Shop 

8.30 - 12.30 
 
 
 

17 
Waste Station 

7:30am - 11:30am 
 

Catholic Mass 

18 
Recycling 

 

Waste Station 
1:00pm - 5pm 

 

 

19 
Yoga 6.30pm 

20 

Playgroup & Toy 
Library 

 

Excel Basics 
10am - 12noon 

 

Smart Home Demo 
#1 - 1.30pm 

 

 
 

21 
 Nunijup 

Patchwork 
 

Op Shop 
10am - 1.30pm 

 

Waste Station 
1:00pm - 5pm 

 
Yoga 6.30pm 

22 
Waste Station 

7:30am - 
11:30am 

 

Bloom Photo 
Competition 
Entries Close 

 
 
 

 

23 
Op Shop 

8.30 - 12.30 
 

Airing of The 
Quilts 

Tenterden 
10am - 4pm 

 
 
 
 
 

 

24 
Waste Station 

7:30am - 11:30am 
 

Airing of The Quilts 
Tenterden 

10am - 4pm 
 
 

 

25 
Public Holiday 

 

Airing of The Quilts 
Tenterden 

10am –12noon 

26 
Yoga 6.30pm 

27 
 

 

28 
 Op Shop 

10am - 1.30pm 
 

Waste Station 
1:00pm - 5pm 

 

Yoga 6.30pm 

29 

Waste Station 
7:30am - 
11:30am 

 

Article deadline 

30 
Op Shop 

8.30 - 12.30 

1 
Waste Station 

7:30am - 11:30am 
 

 

2 
Recycling 

 

Country Life Photo 
Exhibition @ CRC 

 
Waste Station 
1:00pm - 5pm 

3 
Country Life Photo 
Exhibition @ CRC 

 

First Aid for 
Young People 

10am - 12noon 
 

Yoga 6.30pm 

4 
Country Life Photo 
Exhibition @ CRC 

5 
Country Life Photo 
Exhibition @ CRC 

 

Nunijup 
Patchwork 

 

Op Shop 
10am - 1.30pm 

 

Waste Station 
1:00pm - 5pm 

 
Yoga 6.30pm 

6 
Waste Station 

7:30am - 
11:30am 

 

Country Life 
Photo Exhibition 

@ CRC 
 
 

 
 

7 
Op Shop 

8.30 - 12.30 
 

Country Life Pho-
to Exhibition @ 

CRC 
 

Twilight Market 
3pm - 6pm 

 
Dig The Dust 

@ Club 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

S E P T E M B E R / O C T O B E R  2 0 2 3  
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Frankland River Community Resource Centre 
8 Wingebellup Road 
Frankland River 6396 

 

Phone:  9855 2310 
 

Email : franklander@franklandrivercrc.org.au 

The Franklander 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS 
 

• Ambulance    000 
• Primary Number for ALL  
  Emergency Assistance  000 
 
 

• Hospital Mt Barker  9892 1222 
• Hospital Albany   9892 2222 
• Poisons Info Centre  13 11 26 
 
• Cranbrook Police   (08) 68013840 
• Crime Stoppers   1800 333 000 
 
• Fire Brigade: 
  Frankland Town  0427 552 321 
  Frankland  0458 552 271 
  Chief BFCO  0407 261 005 
 
• DFES    1300 657 209 
 
• Vet Mt Barker   9851 1177 
• Vet Kojonup   9831 1666 
 
• Southern Agcare   9842 2956 
• HACC - Mt Barker  9851 2015 

 

Church  Announcements  
  

Angl ican 
 Cranbrook:  

1st, 2nd, 3rd & 4th Sunday   10.00 am  
at St Oswalds Church 

Contact - Jan Pope 0417 981 264 
 

 Tenterden: 
On a 5th Sunday of the month 10:00 am 

at St Mildred’s Church 
 

  
           

Bapt is t  
 

No services at Frankland River until further notice 
 

Cranbrook Service 10.00am 
 

Cranbrook Frankland River Baptist Church  
Services are also uploaded to YouTube  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCV4n1qkuX_cJ7LwacAgAdAw  

 
 

Contact Jason Watterson 0439 976 989 
 
 

Cathol ic  
 

    Parish Priest Father Ely Comanda 
 

 Ph 0421 282 775 

 

  Contacts:  
Clarissa Devine 0497 545 334 
Debbie Coole 0427 240 556 

 
Mass Times - 3rd Sunday of the month 

at the Frankland Catholic Church at 3.00pm. 
 

     All new community members warmly welcomed. 

 

TO THE  
RESIDENT 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCV4n1qkuX_cJ7LwacAgAdAw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCV4n1qkuX_cJ7LwacAgAdAw

